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CHAIR CARROLL:

(Gavel).

Human Services and Economic

Development Committee will come to order.
Good morning.

With us we have this morning

24

members Vice-Chair Jo Anne Johnson, Danny Mateo, and

25

Michael Molina.

Mr. Hokama will be joining us
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1

later, and we also have Alan Arakawa joining us this

2

morning.

Thank you.

For our Corporation Counsel we have Blaine

3

4

Kobayashi, and Greg Garneau will be joining us

5

later.

6

our Legislative Assistant, and Jo-Ann Sato, our

7

Committee Secretary.

8

Department of Housing and Human Concerns, Alice Lee.

9
10

MS. LEE:

Our Committee Staff, we have Tamara Koller,

We also have with us from

Good morning.

CHAIR CARROLL:

And Milton Arakawa will be with us, and

11

Daren Suzuki, from Planning, and Jeff Amaral, the

12

Captain of the Police Department should be joining

13

us shortly.

14

This morning we have two items, HSED-3, grant

15

of a lease to occupy County real property to Hale

16

Mahaolu Ehiku, Incorporated; and HSED-12,

17

Subcommittee on Communication Infrastructure's

18

recommendations.

19

Before we begin, we have -- well, we have the

20

two items before us, and since we're not televised,

21

I won't go into a detailed explanation of the two

22

items.

23

right to public testimony, since we have some people

24

that have to leave early.

25

And if there's no objection, I'd like to go

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

Any objections?

No objections.
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3
4
5

6

4

CHAIR CARROLL:
this time.
MS. KOLLER:

If not, we will go to public testimony at
Tamara.

Mr. Chair, our first testifier is

Councilmember Alan Arakawa, followed by Robyn Nakao.
.BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY . . .

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

Mr. Chairman, Committee members,

7

thank you very much.

I'm choosing this method to

8

testify this morning because I have other

9

appointments I've got to run to.

I'm speaking as an

10

incoming Mayor in this particular case and as a

11

Council member.

12

Now, when we acquired this particular piece

13

of property, we acquired it knowing that we were

14

already having a problem with locating a police

15

station and the Council's already made a request to

16

locate a gymnasium in Kihei.

17

property that we're looking at today for the Hale --

18

for Item No.3 is right under the treatment plant.

19

That is the location that we need to retain to be

20

able to put in the police station, the ambulance,

21

and the gymnasium complex, as we discussed when we

22

purchased the property.

23

The particular

Now, early on when this Administration came

24

to us and -- where the fire station was, that was

25

supposed to be where the police and ambulance was
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1

going to be.

2

that's going to be very costly to develop, and the

3

five-acre park that was supposed to be developed

4

around there is not going to be developed either,

5

because we were told -- after Administration told us

6

that they could do all of this stuff and we acquired

7

the property, we were then told that we couldn't do

8

it because of the cost.

9

pick this particular property up and the park, we

10

had discussed, well, if we've got to find a place

11

for the police station and the gym and the ambulance

12

service, this would be the ideal location, because

13

the cost for developing this property is a lot less.

14

Now, we've already been told that

So in our deliberations to

And we all know that we have to develop a

15

police station in the Kihei area.

16

central area.

17

community.

18

this piece of property, because otherwise I'm going

19

to have to come back to you and ask you to purchase

20

another piece of property some place.

21

the years that I've been in this area, you know,

22

this, to me, is one of the most central pieces of

23

property we can acquire, and it's also one of the

24

easiest to work.

25

This is a very

It's located close to the core of the

I'm going to ask you not to give away

And in all

So unless you are willing to take on the
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1

responsibility of adding costs to try to create the

2

facilities we need, please do not give it away.

3

am willing to work with Hale Mahaolu to try and find

4

another piece of property, but, again, this is in

5

the center area of Kihei where we know we need to

6

have our major facilities.

7

we're going to be charged with trying to find some

8

place else and it's going to cost us a lot more

9

money.

10

I

If we give it away, then

I really dislike having to say this, because

11

Hale Mahaolu has been a project

- their projects

12

I've supported right throughout, and I believe

13

they're one of the best organizations we have on

14

Maui.

15

charge is for the entire community, this property,

16

in my opinion, is critical for the future

17

development of the Kihei area, and as indicated by

18

this Council in past resolution, it will be the area

19

that I can create the gymnasium facilities, the

20

police station in the fastest manner possible and we

21

can work together on that.

22

six acres.

23

It's close to the schools, close to the shopping

24

complexes, in the middle of all the populated areas,

25

and I believe it's -- we need to retain it.

But again, being responsible for what our

This is a little over

It's enough so that we can do this.
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So I ask you for that consideration.

1

If you

2

give this up, it's a 75-year lease that's being

3

asked for.

4

able to find another comparable piece of property,

5

and I've looked and the Police Department has been

6

looking for a location for quite some time as well.

7

So it's, again, not only police.

8

park complex.

9

area between the school and this area.

I don't know where we're going to be

It's part of our

We're going to have the major park
The

10

gymnasium would fit right close, be comfortable

11

there, and we're also going to need to find parking

12

areas.

13

We can have all the structures put there.

14

it, it makes sense for the community in Kihei, and

15

if we have to go for a search to try and find

16

another location, I don't know how long it's going

17

to take and I don't know how much it's going to

18

cost.

19

So with six acres we can have the parking.
As I see

Okay.
So I'd ask you please consider not approving

20

this lease.

21

go over and see if there's some place else that we

22

can find.

23

have an opportunity to try and see if there's

24

another property that we can acquire, but I don't

25

believe there is.

At the very least give us a chance to

Rushing it out right now, I don't even

Thank you very much.
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1

CHAIR CARROLL:

Any questions?

2

VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON:

One moment.

Ms. Johnson.

Yes, Alan, do you think that, you

3

know, the Hale Mahaolu, you'll be able to find a

4

location for them, given the time, so they can move

5

forward with some type of housing for the seniors?

6

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

I'm willing to work to try and see

7

if we can do something with it.

Now, senior housing

8

is important and critical.

9

senior housing a little bit to one side or the other

Again, we can move

10

and it's not going to be as critical as having the

11

emergency services there.

12

work with Hale Mahaolu to find property, but again,

13

I will have to come back before this Council to

14

acquire that property.

15

I am willing to try and

Now, we have in the past given property or

16

given long leases to non-profits to try to help out,

17

but at the same time we are charged with taking care

18

of the health and safety of our entire community.

19

So while be helping one segment of the community for

20

affordable senior housing, we will be jeopardizing

21

the rest of the community in not having the police

22

station and the other kind of things that we need

23

there.

24
25

That's my concern at this point, and because
this Administration is rushing this through at the
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1

last minute -

2

project for quite some time, and it's because that

3

site to us is going to be critical to be able to

4

develop if we're going to do it in any kind of an

5

expedient manner.

6

VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON:

I've voiced my objection on this

Thank you very much, and I know that

7

there were concerns expressed yesterday during our

8

Parks meeting also.

9

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

Thank you.

Yeah.

We have 150 acres just up

10

to the road to the left if we have to.

11

if that's going to be a good area, but I know we

12

really don't want to develop it into a park because

13

it's too expensive, but we can try and look for

14

other areas or try and exchange, but that center

15

area of Kihei, there aren't that many places that

16

are not developed that would be safe for us.

17

want to see a police station where everybody can see

18

it visible, they know where it is, easy access to

19

Wailea as well as the beginning part of Kihei.

20

we're going to have some kind of a tsunami or we

21

need some kind of a facility, a gymnasium in that

22

area would allow some kind of housing for emergency.

23

So when you look at all of those things and you try

24

to figure out where we really need the facilities,

25

that center area is critical, in my way of thinking.
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VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON:

Thank you very much.

2

CHAIR CARROLL:

3

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

4

CHAIR CARROLL:

5

MS. KOLLER:

6

MS. NAKAO:

Any further questions?
Thank you very much.

Thank you, Mr. Arakawa.

Mr. Chair, we have Robyn Nishida Nakao.
Good morning.

Committee Chair Carroll,

7

members of the Human Services and Economic

8

Development Committee, good morning.

9

Robyn T. Nishida Nakao, Development Coordinator for

My name is

10

Hale Mahaolu.

11

support to grant Hale Mahaolu Ehiku a lease to

12

occupy County real property.

13

I'm here today to ask for your

Hale Mahaolu is a private, non-profit housing

14

corporation established in 1967.

It develops, owns,

15

and manages rental housing complexes for low to

16

moderate income elderly and families in the County

17

of Maui, including the islands of Molokai and Lanai.

18

Over the last 35 years Hale Mahaolu has planned and

19

developed approximately 570 of its 900 low income

20

housing units.

21

supportive services such as personal care,

22

congregate housing services, meals program, and

23

housing counseling to the community.

Hale Mahaolu also provides

24

Hale Mahaolu proposes to develop elderly --

25

affordable elderly rental housing in Kihei to meet
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the growing elderly housing needs of island

2

residents.

3

project will initially consist of approximately 60

4

elderly housing units and related improvements and

5

would be situated on a 6.012 acre parcel identified

6

by TMK 2-2 02:73.

7

will be phased in as funding is received to

8

construct the complete project of 120 elderly

9

housing units and an adult day care center and an

10
11

The proposed Ehiku elderly housing

Additions to the initial project

adult residential care home.
Hale Mahaolu has been awarded $855,800 by the

12

United States Department of Housing and Urban

13

Development to construct this project.

14

will be seeking additional funds from United States

15

Department of Agriculture Rural Development, United

16

States Department of Housing and Urban Development,

17

Hawaii Community Reinvestment Corporation, Federal

18

Home Loan Bank, low income housing tax credits,

19

Weinberg Foundation, and other charitable financial

20

sources.

21

Hale Mahaolu

Hale Mahaolu's partnership with the County of

22

Maui has led to the successful development of other

23

low income elderly projects such as Hale Mahaolu

24

Elua, constructed 1980, 100 units of elderly housing

25

located in Kahului, Maui; Hale Mahaolu Eha,
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constructed in 1995 r 40 units of elderly housing

2

located in Makawao r Mauii and Hale Mahaolu Ilima r

3

constructed in 1998 r 60 units of elderly housing

4

located in Kahului.
Your support to grant this request to lease

5
6

county real property to Hale Mahaolu Ehiku will once

7

again create a partnership between the County of

8

Maui and Hale Mahaolu to provide much needed

9

affordable elderly housing in the Kihei area.

10

you.

11

CHAIR CARROLL:

12

MS. KOLLER:

13

14

Thank

Members r any questions?

Thank you.

Mr. Chair r we don't have any other members

that are signed up to testify.
CHAIR CARROLL:

Is there anyone else who wishes to come

15

forward and give testimony on either of the items

16

that we are going to hear this morning?

17

none r we will close public testimony.

18

Hearing

.END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY.

19
20
21

ITEM NO.3: RE:
GRANT OF A LEASE TO OCCUpy COUNTy REAL
PROPERTY TO Hale Mahaolu EHIKU, INC.
<C.C. No. 02-226)

22

CHAIR CARROLL:

Members r we have before your and I'm sure

23

you've reviewed the proposed resolution before you

24

that is attached to the memorandum dated November 7 r

25

2002 that corrects a clerical error with the tax key
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number in the resolution attached to the original

2

County Communication No. 02-226.

3

proposed resolution is to authorize the grant of a

4

lease to occupy approximately 6.012 acres of County

5

real property located at Kihei TMK number

6

(2)2-2-002:073 for the purpose of constructing and

7

operating an affordable elderly housing facility

8

similar to other elderly rental housing projects

9

operated by the parent entity Hale Mahaolu r

10

Incorporated.
At this time I'd like to ask Alice Lee if she

11

12
13

The purpose of the

has any comments.
MS. LEE:

Ms. Lee.

Thank your Mr. Chair.

It's my understanding

14

that the urgency surrounding this matter is really

15

tied to funding that Hale Mahaolu has obtained a

16

commitment forr and my Department was not aware that

17

there were other issues involved r other

18

considerations that the Council was contemplating.

19

We were just treating this routinely as a lease for

20

a -

21

housing.

22

feels that this housing should be relocated r that's

23

entirely up to you.

24
25

for a very important purpose r which is senior

CHAIR CARROLL:

However r I would think that if the Council

Thank you.

have any comment?

Corporation Counselr do you

Members r questions?
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Alice,

2

does Hale Mahaolu, to your knowledge, currently have

3

any other housing in Kihei, senior housing?

4

MS. LEE:

No.

In fact, this was months ago when it was

5

brought to my attention that this -- this parcel

6

would be available for affordable housing, and I

7

contacted Roy Katsuda to see if he would be

8

interested in developing senior housing simply

9

because -- well, for two important reasons.

There's

10

no senior housing available, independent living on

11

the south side, number one.

12

location of this parcel is right off the highway,

13

and I really didn't think it was appropriate for

14

afford -- general affordable housing, because it

15

would generate too much traffic, and senior housing

16

doesn't, as you know, generate a lot of traffic.

17

these are the reasons why he was contacted by my

18

Department, but I have to say quite honestly I was

19

unaware that there are other considerations, such as

20

a police station or an emergency facility or a

21

stadium or anything like that.

22

that.

23

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Number two, the

I was unaware of

One more question, if I may ask,

24

Mr. Chair.

What other sites that you know of that

25

Hale Mahaolu could possibly locate in South Maui?
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2

15

Do you know of any at this time?
MS. LEE:

Well, besides the 150 acres that Councilmember

3

Arakawa mentioned, which could be somewhat

4

challenging because of the terrain, but there is

5

that possibility, as he mentioned, of an exchange,

6

or just further analysis.

7

of the 150 are good, I don't know, are developable.

8

The other thought, do you really need 44 acres for a

9

park?

You know, maybe six acres

What about the possibility of subdividing a

10

portion of, you know, the 44 acres on the other

11

side, but other than that, I'm not aware of any

12

other parcel that the County owns in Kihei.

13

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

14

CHAIR CARROLL:

15

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

16

Ms. Lee.

Thank you.

Mr. Mateo.

17

MS. LEE:

18

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Good morning,

Good morning.
Just to follow up.

You mentioned

19

that the 855,000 plus dollars that had been awarded

20

to Hale Mahaolu, there was some concerns of a time

21

sensitive matter with that funding.

22

MS. LEE:

23

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

24

that might be?

25

MS. LEE:

Ye s .
Can you tell me what the status of

Well, with all Federal funds, whenever there's a
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1

grant of that size t or actually any size t the

2

Federal government requires that the entitYt such as

3

Hale Mahaolu t have control of the propertYt and

4

without that control t they run the risk of losing

5

the funding.

6

about the possibility

7

not made available to them t they may lose the

8

funding.

9

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

10

VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON:

11

CHAIR CARROLL:

12

VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON:

So this is why they are very concerned

Okay.

if let's say the parcel is

Thank you.

Thank you.

Ms. Johnson.
Yes t thank you t Alice.

Would it be

13

possible for this Committee to send on a

14

recommendation to the full Council t you know t in

15

your opinion t that would help maybe at least give an

16

indication that we want to urgently locate a parcel

17

and t you know t not tOt let's saYt just give up the

18

funding because we are supportive of finding a

19

location immediately.

20

at alIt in your opinion?

21

MS. LEE:

Do you think that would help

I really don't know t Councilmember Johnson t

22

because HUD is

HUD's requirement is that you be

23

site specific t so I really can't answer on behalf of

24

Hale Mahaolu.

25

representative down.

Perhaps you may want to call their
I don't want to speak for them
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2
3

4
5

6
7
8

9

and give you the wrong information.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON:

Okay.

Thank you.

Thank you,

Mr. Chair.
CHAIR CARROLL:

Would you like to have the representative

come down?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON:

Yeah, if they could, that would

really help answer my question.
CHAIR CARROLL:

She is coming down.

Identify yourself in

the microphone for the record, please.

10

MS. NAKAO:

Robyn T. Nishida Nakao.

11

CHAIR CARROLL:

12

VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON:

Ms. Johnson.
I'll ask you the question again too.

13

If we were to send a letter indicating that we did

14

support what you want to do and that we were looking

15

for a site, and maybe even listing some specific

16

sites that we may be able to locate in the interim,

17

do you believe that that would help at least from

18

your perspective to keep that funding alive until we

19

had located one specific site?

20

MS. NAKAO:

Okay.

First I wanted to say that Roy sends

21

his apologies, because he wanted to be here so that

22

he could answer these kinds of questions.

23

when we applied for the grant, we do need to be site

24

specific, and that's one of the criterias.

25

the location, that's something that I wouldn't be
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1

able to answer.

2

recommendation or a letter to HUD and they would be

3

the ones that would need to answer that, and it may

4

or may not jeopardize the funding.

5

VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON:

6

MS. NAKAO:

7

CHAIR CARROLL:

8

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

9

I mean, we could put in a

Okay.

I'm not sure.

Thank you very much, Robyn.

Thanks.
Any - - Mr. Mateo.
Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Just to

follow up on the same question I asked Ms. Lee

10

regarding the funding.

11

funds got to be expended by or is there a date that

12

you lose it?

13

MS. NAKAO:

Is there a period that the

Yes, there is a requirement part of the NOFA

14

when we were awarded the money that we would need to

15

commence construction by 18 months.

16
17

18

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

By 18 months.

And you just received

this grant?
MS. NAKAO:

Yes, and actually, we have not gotten official

19

notice from HUD, but it's been published on their

20

website that we've been awarded.

21

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

So until you receive something in

22

writing from them, you'll wait until that period to

23

count off your 18 months?

24

MS. NAKAO:

Correct.

25

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Thank you.
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1

CHAIR CARROLL:

Any further questions?

2

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

3

CHAIR CARROLL:

4

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Question.

Mr. Hokama.
Thank you.

Thank you, Chairman.

5

What made your organization so assured Council would

6

give you approval that you could go get -- secure a

7

grant before you even had use of the property?

8
9

10
11

MS. NAKAO:

That would probably be a question that I would

be unable to answer.

I was not part of the

discussions as far as securing the site.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Because you put us in a hard place

12

because you went on the premise of assuming Council

13

will approve before we even had a chance to discuss

14

and deliberate.

15

MS. NAKAO:

Uh huh.

16

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Well, is Hale Mahaolu also the one

17

that's asking the County to consider in a way

18

granting almost a million dollars of value over the

19

year -- over the period of lease?

20

MS. NAKAO:

Excuse me?

21

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

I don't understand.
The value of the land versus the

22

annual dollar fee per year comes to about a million

23

dollars over the term of the lease.

24

MS. NAKAO:

Okay.

25

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

So was that also a request from
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Hale Mahaolu?

2

MS. NAKAO:

Not that I'm aware of, no.

3

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Okay.

Should you be denied this

4

morning, you have the ability to relocate the funds

5

to another site?

6
7

MS. NAKAO:

I can't answer that question.

That's similar

to Councilmember Johnson's question.

8

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

9

MS. NAKAO:

I'm sorry if it was asked earlier.

Oh, no, but what we would do is we would pass

10

on your letter of recommendation to the Department

11

of Housing and Urban Development, and they would be

12

the ones that would make that decision if we're able

13

to relocate the site.

14

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

You know one thing I wanted to ask

15

because, again, yeah, on Lanai you run a very good

16

program also that I'm aware of, Hale Kupuna.

17

MS. NAKAO:

Uh-huh.

18

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

The units that would be developed

19

would be open to anyone in the United States to

20

occupy?

21

MS. NAKAO:

Yes, because of the Federal --

22

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

So even if our intent was to take

23

care of our Maui seniors first, we would not be able

24

to limit it to Maui seniors first?

25

MS. NAKAO:

Not that I'm aware of, no, because of the
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Federal funds.

2

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

3

CHAIR CARROLL:

Okay.

Thank you, Ms. Nakao.

Any further questions?

Thank you.

4

right, members.

5

us, of course, a resolution today, and when I sat

6

down over here this morning I thought it was rather

7

clear cut and I had not foreseen Mayor-elect

8

Arakawa's comments and concerns.

9

for a five-minute recess.

10

The shifting sands.

All

We have before

I'm going to call

Five-minute recess.

(Gavel) .
9:29 a.m.

11

RECESS:

12

RECONVENE:

13

CHAIR CARROLL:

9: 35 a.m.

(Gavel)

Human Services and Economic

14

Development Committee is now reconvened.

15

in light of what has transpired in the last few

16

minutes over here, the Chair does have a

17

recommendation, but does anybody have any comment

18

before I give my recommendation?

19

would recommend that this item be deferred and

20

referred to the Council Chair for the term beginning

21

January 2nd, 2003, and in the letter that you allow

22

the Chair and the staff to draft a correspondence to

23

the Mayor and all the appropriate entities that are

24

involved in this saying that we support senior

25

housing and that we encourage the Mayor, along with

Members,

Thank you.
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the County, to look for an alternate site for this

2

project.

3

to add into this correspondence?

Is there anything else that you would like

4

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

5

VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON:

6

CHAIR CARROLL:

7

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

8

CHAIR CARROLL:

9

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

So moved.
Second.

Discussion?
Chairman.

Mr. Hokama.
I think that's a great

10

recommendation on your part.

11

account a lot of things that were shared.

12

we need -

13

record that they can do a great job, and I think the

14

Department, through Ms. Lee, has shown their desire

15

to address a specific area of housing needs that the

16

County needs to move forward on.

17

also reflects the ability to work with the current

18

Administration and the wishes of the incoming Mayor

19

and his ability to look at different options for us.

20

So I am in full support of your recommendation.

21
22

CHAIR CARROLL:

I think it takes into
I think

I think Hale Mahaolu has a proven track

Thank you.

But I think it

Any further comment?

all in favor?

23

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

24

CHAIR CARROLL:

Opposed?

25
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VOTE: AYES:

Counci1members Hokama, Mateo, Molina,
Vice-Chair Johnson, and Chair Carroll.
None.
None.
None.
None.

NOES:
ABSTAIN:
ABSENT:
EXC. :

4

MOTION CARRIED.
5

ACTION:
6

REFERRAL OF COUNTY COMMUNICATION TO THE
COUNCIL CHAIR FOR THE TERM BEGINNING
JANUARY 2, 2003.

7

8

CHAIR CARROLL:

Motion carried.

Thank you.

9

ITEM NO. 12: RE:
SUBCOMMITTEE ON COMMUNICATIONS
INFRASTRUCTURE'S RECOMMENDATIONS. (C.C. No. 02-226)

10
11

CHAIR CARROLL:

We shall now go on to HSED-12.

Excuse me.

12

This is our third meeting reviewing the

13

recommendations of the Subcommittee on

14

Communications Infrastructure.

15

from the last meeting, the Committee recommended

16

adoption of a proposed resolution entitled, Urging

17

the Administration to Adopt a Vision Statement and

18

Policy Goals for the County of Maui Relating to

19

Communication Infrastructure.

20

resolution at its November 1st meeting.

21

will continue our review of this Subcommittee's

22

recommendations, but it

23

just didn't see Greg over there for a minute.

24

MR. GARNEAU:

25

CHAIR CARROLL:

As you may remember

The Council adopted a
Today we

- and we have -

okay.

I

No, I'm here.
He's so small, he's hard to see.
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Greg and we also have present with us -- okay.

2

have a proposed bill entitled, a Bill for an

3

Ordinance Amending Chapter 16.26 Maui County Code

4

Relating to Telecommunications Facilities in the

5

Interim Zoning District that is before you.

6

purpose of this bill is to amend Section 16.26.106.6

7

to make permanent the site plan approval process for

8

wireless telecommunication towers located within the

9

interim-zoned district.

The

This bill addresses

10

telecommunications matters while the Committee

11

continues to review the Subcommittee's

12

recommendation before sending Title 19 to the

13

Planning Commission.

14
15
16

We

Corporation Counsel, could you please give us
some comment on the bill?
MR. GARNEAU:

Certainly.

I was asked at the last meeting

17

to look at the question as to the prior moratorium

18

on interim-zoned lands, and so what I did -- it

19

actually was within Title 16, so I amended it to

20

make it permanent, and with the understanding that

21

down the road when our new telecommunication

22

ordinance comes into effect we could repeal it at

23

that time, if that's the appropriate thing to do.

24

But from

25

section that had put a time limit through December

- the difference is that I eliminated the
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1

of 2000, and I -

2

set up a review process, a site plan review process.

3

So I just changed it to make it permanent.

4

that's what it is.

5

CHAIR CARROLL:

6

VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON:

7

8
9

the -- what this does is actually

Members, questions?
Mr. Chair, we just got two very large

documents handed to us.
CHAIR CARROLL:

All right, members, we just -- and I

apologize for receiving this late.

It was -- it was

10

just circumstances that dictated this.

11

like to take a short recess to go over the

12

materials?

13

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

14

CHAIR CARROLL:

15

So

Would you

Recess, five minutes.

All right.

It is -- how long do you want?

Ten, 15 minutes?

16

VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON:

17

CHAIR CARROLL:

Ten minutes.

18

recess.

19

Short recess.

20

RECESS:

21

RECONVENE:

22

CHAIR CARROLL:

Ten minutes.
All right.

We will go into

We will reconvene at 10 minutes to 10:00.
(Gavel) .

9:40 a.m.
9:50 a.m.

(Gavel)

Human Services and Economic

23

Development Committee is now called back to order.

24

All right, members, before we went into recess, this

25

bill addresses the telecommunications matters while

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

HSED 11/14/02

26

1

the Committee continues to review the Subcommittee's

2

recommendations before sending Title 19 to the

3

Planning Commission.

4

If there is no further discussion, the Chair would

5

entertain a motion from the floor to pass this.

6

VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON:

7

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

8

CHAIR CARROLL:

9

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

So moved.
Second.

Discussion?

10

CHAIR CARROLL:

11

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

12

I think it's self-explanatory.

Chairman.

Yes.
Just a quick point of information,

please.

13

CHAIR CARROLL:

Yes.

14

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

The motion takes into account

15

which -- all of the ordinances put forth or two of

16

the three?

17

Mr. Chair, please?

Can we get some clarification,

18

CHAIR CARROLL:

Yeah, this is

19

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

- oh, okay.

Because we have three, yeah,

20

proposed ordinances before the Committee this

21

morning.

22

CHAIR CARROLL:

23

MR. GARNEAU:

Corporation Counsel.
Yes.

Councilmember Hokama, this is just for

24

my communication on November 7th, which is the

25

amendment to Chapter 16.26, which the purpose of the
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1

amendment is to only deal with the previous

2

moratorium on interim-zoned lands and -- so that

3

going forward, while the standing Committee has time

4

to work on the larger telecommunications ordinance,

5

that this would make permanent the procedures with

6

regards to the interim zoned lands so that in the

7

meantime the Sprint tower situation can't happen

8

again.

9

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

10

MR. GARNEAU:

11

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Correct.

I mean that's the purpose behind it.
So it's only that specific

12

ordinance or are we also dealing with the ordinance

13

amending Title 19?

14
15
16

MR. GARNEAU:

Not this morning.

That's the one that

requires quite a bit more consideration.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Okay.

Okay.

Yeah, I just wanted

17

it very clear, yeah, which ordinance we're moving

18

forward.

19

CHAIR CARROLL:

20

Thank you, Chairman.
You're welcome.

Any further discussion?

Hearing none, all in favor?

21

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

22

CHAIR CARROLL:

Opposed?

23

24
25
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VOTE: AYES:
NOES:
ABSTAIN:
ABSENT:
EXC.:

Councilmembers Hokama, Mateo, Molina,
Vice-Chair Johnson, and Chair Carroll.
None.
None.
None.
None.

4
MOTION CARRIED.
5

REFERRAL OF COUNTY COMMUNICATION TO THE
COUNCIL CHAIR FOR THE TERM BEGINNING
JANUARY 2, 2003.

ACTION:
6
7

8

CHAIR CARROLL:

Motion carried.

Thank you.

All right, members, my intention today is to

9

10

continue the discussion on the Subcommittee's

11

recommendations.

12

have the Department of Planning provide comments

13

regarding tower heights, frequency of towers, and

14

view planes, and, two, to have the Department of

15

Public Works provide comments regarding the tower

16

heights and the frequency towers and view planes,

17

and we can begin discussion in specific areas of the

18

draft bill relating to Title 19.

19

MR. SUZUKI:

20

CHAIR CARROLL:

21

here.

22

MR. SUZUKI:

My suggested format is to first

All right.

Daren.

At the podium?
You can come over.

Come join us over

We want you to be comfortable.
Thank you, Chair.

If it appears like I'm

23

stuttering, I'm just really cold.

Thank you, Chair.

24

My name is Daren Suzuki.

25

Planning Long Range Division, and I'm here to

I'm from the Department of
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provide you comments specific to this Title 19.
First of all/ I apologize for the delay in

3

getting the transmittal to you folks this morning.

4

The Department was looking at other ordinances from

5

other municipalities in analyzing the proposed bill

6

that I believe was crafted from Oregon.

7

I apologize for this delay.

8

appreciate this Committee giving the Planning

9

Department the opportunity to comment on this bill

So/ again/

Secondly/ we really

10

prior to/ you know/ sending it to the Planning

11

Commissions and hashing out the details before we go

12

to the Planning Commission.

13

Anyway/ to start/ and I'm looking at the

14

transmittal letter dated November 13th to Chair

15

Carroll from John Min

16

Yoshida/

17

include in the packet a list of all interim-zoned

18

lands/ and I believe at the last meeting we

19

represented there was just a few parcels of

20

interim-zoned lands/ but upon doing a query on our

21

KIVA system/ in the County there are/ you know/ a

22

lot more parcels.

or signed by Clayton

I would just like to note that we did

23

We're also in the process of linking the tax

24

map keys of all the interim-zoned lands on a map so

25

we can have a visual aid.

That may take a while.
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1

Right now the Planning Department doesn't have that

2

capability of doing that.

3

with -- closer with our GIS department to get that

4

map to the Council.

5

list of all those parcels that is -- that was

6

attached to your transmittal.

7

We may have to work

But in any case, we do have a

In regards to, you know, comments on view

8

planes, we just wanted to advise that, you know,

9

view planes affect all areas within the County, and

10

that they should all be considered as significant

11

view planes.

12

Management Area will specifically considered views

13

to and along the shoreline, you know, we just wanted

14

to note that, you know, there are pristine views

15

everywhere on this island.

16

You know, although the Special

Attached to the transmittal we have specific

17

comments pertaining to this proposed

18

bill amending Title 19.

19

everyone very specifically, but I can just

20

highlight them, because I imagine that it's going to

21

require much more work, and we'll be happy to work,

22

you know, with Public Works and Corporation Counsel

23

and, you know, the Committee Staff in crafting a

24

bill that would be transmitted to the Council.

25

- proposed

I don't intend to go over

But, you know, just to highlight some of the
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1

points we wanted to bring out, and you can read this

2

later, we refer to -- in terms of application

3

submittals and notice, that was one that kind of

4

popped out and had some major concerns with our

5

department, that typically when you do notification

6

requirements -- and I'm looking at other

7

notification requirements that the Planning

8

Department does in terms of SMA notice requirements,

9

Special Management on

- shoreline setback variance

10

notification requirements, Board of Variance and

11

Appeals notification requirements.

12

requirements that are done by the applicant.

13

Those are

Questions that we have was that is the

14

Department responsible to produce this list of

15

owners within the 100 feet?

16

requirement for occupants as well as other owners,

17

could this mean sending out more than one notice

18

related to a particular property?

19

the County then be liable for any oversight that was

20

committed?

21

that, you know, this section under application

22

submittal and notice be -- you know, we take a

23

closer look at that section to have the applicants,

24

you know, provide this list of -- notification list.

25

Also, would this

And also, would

So I -- the Department would request

Also, for standards for transmission towers
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and antennas -- excuse me, and antennas, there's a

2

question on whether this 2,000 foot separation is

3

acceptable by the industry, and we'd recommend that

4

staff contact the industry to see what this industry

5

standard is.

6

deals directly with aesthetics, the height.

7

Would

8

possibly have the separation closer together, that

9

may in turn reduce the height.

The purpose and intent of this bill

if it's acceptable to the industry to maybe

So prior to

10

finalizing any standards for transmission towers and

11

antennas, we would strongly recommend that, you

12

know, the industry playa significant part in

13

crafting this section.

14

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Chairman, would you prefer

if I

15

may, please, Chairman.

16

until Mr. Suzuki completes all his comments or would

17

you entertain questions on specific items?

18

CHAIR CARROLL:

Would you prefer us to wait

You know what, since there are so many

19

comments, Daren, if you wouldn't mind, I'm going to

20

allow questions as they come up.

21

MR. SUZUKI:

All right.

I'm -

22

major highlights, Chair.

23

questions right now.

24

CHAIR CARROLL:

25

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

that would conclude the
So I can entertain

That works out fine, then, Mr. Hokama.
Thank you.

Thank you very much.
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1

SOt Mr. Suzuki t just hearing what you just shared to

2

us about the 2 t OOO feet separation as well as the

3

heightt does the County have either with you or

4

Department of Public Works information of what the

5

current average is of separation are between

6

existing towers and average heights of existing

7

towers so that maybe we can draw some kind of

8

analysis if it's valid?

9
10
11

MR. SUZUKI:

Chair t Member Hokama t nOt we don't have that

information right now t but we can surely find out.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

And againt I just bring it up

12

because we do have -- wellt depending on which

13

service provider is utilized t you know t we do have

14

what I consider decent communication service levels

15

throughout the County.

16

have better signal strength than others t but then

17

again, I'm not too sure how it deals with separation

18

of towers as well as the heights of the towers.

19

that something that could be made available through

20

correspondence or communications with those service

21

providers t or is that something already in our data

22

system that we just need to pullout to get that

23

kind of information?

24
25

MR. SUZUKI:

And againt certain providers

Member Hokama t in our database we would

probably have where the locations of those towers
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1

are.

2

probably have to go to the individual file folders

3

and get.

4

contacting the industry or the various providers of

5

having the -- of getting this information, because

6

they'll have more of the specifics as to the

7

specific heights, the specific locations of it,

8

rather than for the Department to, you know, look at

9

our overall database and, you know, find where each

10

Information specific to heights, we would

I would recommend, you know, possibly

individual one is located.

11

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

12

Chairman.

13

Public Works Department in the

14

goes through a building permit process because

15

you're creating a structure, yeah, regardless of

16

whether it be sanctioned by the Federal government

17

or not, for safety and other liability concerns.

18

there any correlation to elevation and to height?

19

So whether you're at sea level or at the 6,000 foot

20

elevation level, the tower is -- there's some kind

21

of correlation to height or regardless they put up a

22

300 foot tower nonetheless?

23

MR. SUZUKI:

Okay.

One follow up, please,

Does the Department

your Department or
I'm assuming it

Member Hokama, your question is whether

Is

is

24

whether it matters if you construct a 70 foot tower

25

along the 3,000 foot elevation of Haleakala versus
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1

down at almost sea level in Kihei?

2

understanding of how -- how height is calculated is

3

through whatever your existing grade is.

4

the Public Works Director can come up and express

5

his concerns on this bill he can clarify, you know,

6

how height is calculated in terms of how a building

7

permit's obtained.

8
9

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Okay.

The -- my

Maybe when

I just ask that because

maybe a tower doesn't need to give the signal

10

direct.

11

signals off our mountain on Lanai back to portions

12

of West Maui and what not because that's the best

13

way to go into certain ravines or gulches or, you

14

know, physical constraints that we have to deal

15

with.

16

the level of service that we would want or the

17

providers would like to provide as one way, instead

18

of direct signal line of sight kind of mentality,

19

that may be another way we can address how to

20

approach our ordinance.

21

you.

22

It could -- you know how like we bounce

If we can bounce the signals and still get

CHAIR CARROLL:

Thank you.

So I just ask that.

Thank

Daren, too, it was called to

23

our attention before when we did

- the Olowalu one

24

came before the Planning Commission that if you

25

have

- if it's allowed, if you put a number of
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1

towers, the height can be greatly reduced, yeah?

2

was -- they wanted to put one tall tower by Olowalu

3

Store instead of putting two shorter towers on each

4

end.

5

towers that you would have, especially if some

6

places you have -- if you're really concerned about

7

the heights they -- the industry, of course, does

8

not like this because it costs more money.

9

However ..

10

MR. SUZUKI:

It

Could that be looked into, the number of

Mr. Chair, that's why I think in crafting

11

this bill it's important to involve the industry.

12

That's something we have to

13

scale, I guess.

14

can cover more area or if you would like a -- more

15

short towers, but that's something that the industry

16

has to play a very important part in crafting this

17

bill.

18

much how -- I think it's based on what the industry

19

states how the Council feels on aesthetics and the

20

heights of towers and how far they're spread apart.

21

- it's economies of

If you want a taller tower which

I cannot answer that, and it will be pretty

CHAIR CARROLL:

That is something I would like to pursue

22

later in the discussion that could have a real

23

impact on our view planes if we set a policy.

24

right.

25

Ms. Johnson.

Thank you.

All

Any more questions for Daren?
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VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON:

Daren, in the notification that you

2

were talking about on the part of let's say the

3

applicant, would it be possible or is it currently

4

done where the County also would require

5

notification by publication in addition to just

6

sending out certified mail, you know, to the people

7

within that area?

8
9

MR. SUZUKI:

Yes, Chair, Member Johnson, yeah, and I'm

kind of looking at other type of permits that

10

require notification, SMA permits, shoreline

11

variance permits, yes, you would -- in those cases

12

required public hearing notices are posted as well

13

in the newspaper.

14

VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON:

And I'm just thinking of some way

15

that we can incorporate where if you're requiring

16

the applicant to do this, there could be somebody

17

that they unwittingly missed, and this way if you

18

just put a publication, doesn't have to say notice

19

of public hearing, but just, you know, of the

20

intent, I think that would be helpful to integrate

21

that.

22

And one other thing, and I don't know what

23

your thoughts are on this, but in the section where

24

you've got

25

would be on the second page where it says 19.030,

- on your Planning Department letter it
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1

under definitions, and they say "stealth design."

2

When I read that, I thought so often refer to

3

stealth things as being secretive or, you know,

4

almost kind of having a negative connotation.

5

have you found any definitions other than that?

6

Because I was thinking just to myself of integrated

7

or incorporated design, where it's integrated into

8

the landscape or incorporated into the landscape and

9

not used as -- I know what they're talking about.

So

10

They're talking about stealth bombers, for example,

11

but I think of it as something that's more devious.

12

So, you know, can you also look and see if there is

13

some other wording or some other jurisdictions might

14

have a different reference to that kind of design?

15

MR. SUZUKI:

I'm sure -- Member Johnson, I'm sure there

16

is.

17

original Oregon ordinance, and we did provide

18

another definition which generally says the same

19

thing, but we felt that, you know, let's just look

20

at other jurisdictions, so, yeah, we can definitely

21

take a look at other terms to still meet the intent

22

of this definition.

23

The stealth design term was taken from the

VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON:

Yeah, because just in looking through

24

your comments, I thought that your definition was

25

very good, and I just didn't like the -- you know,
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1

the term that it was actually attempting to define/

2

so coming up with something else/ but that was all I

3

had a comment on at this time/ Mr. Chair.

4

CHAIR CARROLL:

Thank you.

Any more comments or questions

5

for Daren at this time?

6

on.

Thank you/ Daren.
At this time I'd -- we have Mr. Goode with us

7

8

today.

9

for coming down.

10
11

If not/ I'm going to move

here.
MR. GOODE:

If you could come down/ please.

Thank you

I thought Milton was going to be

Mr. Goode/ would you like to begin?
Thank you/ Chairman.

We submitted comments

12

dated yesterday/ the 13th/ on the proposed bill.

13

Our comments are pretty minor.

14

thought Milton was coming.

15

comments/ and our comments regarding that Section

16

.050/ site plan review procedures/ there's a

17

Subsection J referring to a performance bond

18

requirement.

19

to do with potential demolition in the future.

20

could be wrong on that/ but we were just curious how

21

that would apply to building permits that have

22

already received site plan approval and how would

23

that -- and would it apply to outright permitted

24

situations or special use permits.

25

question I guess for consideration as this bill

You mentioned you

He did prepare the

If I recall/ this performance bond has
I

And so that's a
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moves forward in the Planning Commission.
And then our second comment had to do with

2
3

the co-location on existing transmission towers, and

4

it talks about a number of different districts, and

5

it appeared to us that some zoning districts may not

6

have been included or specifically mentioned,

7

apartment, interim

8

interim separate bill

9

Also, I understand there's an open space district

I do understand there's an
- and some park districts.

10

bill that's working its way through Council as well,

11

so that may have to be considered, or any other

12

districts that may come along in time, service

13

business residential is a district I know we've been

14

looking at.

15

come on line, and maybe a general clause would have

16

to be thrown in for those.

So there's other districts that may

And that was our comments.

17

Of course we

18

recognize this is part of Title 19, which would be

19

under the Planning Department's authority, but

20

nevertheless, the building permits would come under

21

us.

22

CHAIR CARROLL:

23

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

24

CHAIR CARROLL:

25

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

That's it.
Thank you.

Questions for Mr. Goode?

I have a question.

Mr. Hokama.
Please, thanks.

Do you have any
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recommendations on those land use districts which

2

haven't been specified right now, Mr. Goode, or you

3

would prefer not to give us recommendations on it?

4

CHAIR CARROLL:

Mr. Goode.

5

MR. GOODE:

6

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Well, I might think that -And again, the only reason I ask

7

you, yeah, David, is because normally under

8

permitted uses in almost -- well, almost every land

9

use category we have this subsection relating to

10

utilities.

11

it, a utility is something more required.

12

need water, you need power, okay.

13

consider that an accessory.

14

required to have, but it's a convenience to have.

15

So the Federal government, I believe, would consider

16

this a utility legally?

17

CHAIR CARROLL:

18

MR. GARNEAU:

Now, most time, the way I've looked at
Like you

Cell phone, I

It's not really

Corporation Counsel.
Well, in terms of -- I mean when I think

19

about utilities, I think of ones that are regulated

20

by the PUC.

21

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

22

MR. GARNEAU:

Correct.

Which, you know -- so, you know, in that --

23

if you look at that definition, no.

Now, whether or

24

not in our Code you would include this as a utility,

25

you know, in Title 19, I think it has been read that
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1

way, as a permitted use, at least I think Planning

2

has taken that position in the past.

3

what their current view on that is, but

4
5

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

MR. GARNEAU:

7

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

9

Because in general -- our general,

you know, traditional phone is considered a utility.

6

8

I don't know

Yes, that's correct.
This is just a different type of

phone system.
MR. GARNEAU:

So I think your point, Councilmember Hokama,

10

brings up another point, which is in crafting this

11

ordinance, we need to

12

definition we use for utility but that it

13

corresponds with all of the definitions that appear

14

elsewhere in Title 19 so that there's not -- there

15

isn't confusion over it.

16

I haven't looked at it, but I'm willing to do it.

17

It may be that within this bill we need to make it

18

clear that maybe we'll accept it out.

19

utility per all these other sections, you know,

20

other districts and say that these rules apply here,

21

you know, something like that.

22

need to decide whatever

And it may be that -- and

This is not a

Because otherwise, I can envision down the

23

road that someone can make an argument, well, your

24

Code isn't clear because in one section you say this

25

and we consider ourselves -- we fall within the
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1

definition of utility, and then in another section

2

you say something else.

3

I think it's something we should probably discuss

4

with Planning in drafting -- you know, looking at

5

changes to the ordinance, make sure that that's

6

addressed.

7
8

9

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

So that's -- the good point

Thank you, Corporation Counsel.

Mr. Goode, any thoughts at this time?
MR. GOODE:

In response to your general question, I think

10

it would be a good idea that we tighten up the

11

definition.

12

Title 19 there's a definition section, 19.04 I think

13

it is, and in there it would be interesting to see

14

what it says for utilities and how it describes

15

them.

16

as a catch-all for all these new districts that come

17

on line, because it takes a long time to get these

18

districts actually in the code.

19

four years from now and you might forget about this

20

provision by then, and then you've got a hole,

21

right.

22

way to do it.

I just asked Tamara if she knew.

In

And perhaps rewriting that, you can use that

It might be two,

So maybe adjusting the definition would be a

23

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

24

MR. GARNEAU:

25

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Okay.

Councilmember Hokama.
Yes.
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I actually have the Code in front of me, and

2

in the beginning of Title 19 there are really three

3

definitions that apply, utility facilities major,

4

utility facilities minor, and then utility

5

facilities -- I mean services generally, and this

6

definition under utility services talks about --

7

means the generation, transmission, or distribution

8

of electricity, gas or steam, water irrigation,

9

sanitary systems, but then it goes on to say, and

10

communication or other similar services.

11

mean that's pretty broad.

12

So, boy, I

So I think the way it's currently written,

13

unless we make it clear in our draft -- you know, in

14

our new proposed ordinance whether it's a utility -

15

if we're considering this a utility service or not,

16

then this one could arguably apply.

17

certain at this time what the best way to go, but

18

that's a really good point and we'll make sure we

19

address that, because we want that to be consistent

20

and tight and clear so people can administer it.

21

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

So I'm not

Thank you, Chairman, for that.

One

22

more question, Chairman, please, for Mr. Goode and

23

then I will conclude my questions.

24

your comments on page 2, you know, under site plan

25

review procedures, I know you asked us the question,

On number 1 of
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1

but do you have a suggestion to -- regarding that

2

performance bond?

3

it or just consider it for maybe new -- new approval

4

for permits, if at all?

5

CHAIR CARROLL:

6

MR. GOODE:

You would prefer us to eliminate

Mr. Goode.

Mr. Chair, Councilmember Hokama, I would need

7

a little help here in helping me to understand why

8

the bond was required.

9

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Right.

.050 is a big section.
Chairman, I can't recollect

10

outright how we got to the performance bond.

11

have a recollection on that one, Chair?

12

CHAIR CARROLL:

No.

13

VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON:

Do you

Ms. Johnson.
Generally, Mr. Chair, performance

14

bonds, at least the way, you know, I'm looking at

15

this one, would be that let's say somebody started

16

to erect a tower or a facility and then for some

17

reason they were involved in bankruptcy proceedings.

18

I think generally it's just that they'll be able to

19

construct what was originally proposed and that any

20

financial problems that happen in the interim, a

21

performance bond would be purchased from the

22

insurance company which would ensure that the

23

finances would be in place so that they would

24

actually be able to construct what was proposed.

25

that's the purpose generally of performance bonds.
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1

CHAIR CARROLL:

2

MR. GOODE:

3

CHAIR CARROLL:

4

MR. GOODE:

Sounds right.

Yes, I concur with that.
Thank you.

In that case, if it's just relating to the

5

actual construction, that wouldn't be much different

6

than what we do with grading bonds to ensure that

7

work is finished should something happen to the

8

company doing the work.

9

removal of facilities, which actually looks like a

If it has to do with

10

separate section, then we'd have to take another

11

look at that.

12

discussion at one point regarding, well, if they put

13

it up, then they don't use it, it just sits there.

14

We'd like to know that it's going to come down, you

15

know.

16

requirement for that.

I understand there was some

So there could be perhaps a bonding

17

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

18

CHAIR CARROLL:

19

MR. GARNEAU:

Okay.

Corporation Counsel.
May I just make one comment.

I think

20

Director Goode's question relates more to where

21

we've located this section.

22

for those permits that require a site plan approval

23

process, this performance bond requirement would be

24

triggered, but in -- and I don't mean to speak for

25

him, but I think he's asking, okay, since this bill

I mean clearly the -

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

HSED 11/14/02

47

1

also has -- somewhere it's permitted use without

2

going through these procedures, are we going to

3

require performance bonds in those situations as

4

well, and also with regards to removal of existing

5

facilities, what we requirements we have, and this

6

draft bill doesn't address those two later points as

7

currently written.

8
9

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

And again, I bring it up, Chairman,

because I think it was a good question.

I don't

10

know if maybe it should be in one -- another

11

subsection, the requirement of the performance bond.

12

You know, siting is one thing, but it's not

13

construction.

14

the traditional performance bond is on a

15

construction project, not on a site and review.

16

again, we might need to just place it in a better

17

sUbjection so it's clear that's -- it more regards

18

to construction of a facility than a site plan

19

review.

You know we -

because I know what

So,

Thank you, Chairman.

20

CHAIR CARROLL:

All right, Mr. Molina.

21

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Question

22

for the Corporation Counsel regarding Mr. Goode's

23

concern on .060, co-location of additional antennas

24

on existing transmission towers.

25

there that would allow for co-location, even though,

Is there anything
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you know, certain districts -- you know, it's not

2

permissible to have towers?

3

there that would still allow co-location even

4

though, you know, towers are not permitted in, you

5

know, districts such as -- or zoning areas like

6

apartment, interim, and park?

7

MR. GARNEAU:

Okay.

Is there a clause in

I think if I could just step back.

8

When the draft bill was done, it was taken, as

9

Mr. Suzuki said, from Eugene, Oregon.

So instead of

10

making any decision about particular zoning

11

districts, all I did was take their bill exactly as

12

it was -- their ordinance exactly as it was and

13

substitute.

14

the decisions that the Committee needs to make,

15

because whether the towers will be allowed in

16

apartment and interim and park districts is a

17

decision you need to make.

18

co-location -- those provisions would apply.

19

may want to allow in these other ones, or even the

20

other districts that Director Goode has mentioned.

21

So I didn't add in other districts.

22

there's some omissions.

So this kind of points out to one of

If you make that, then
So you

That's why

23

So we need to comprehensively look at what

24

zoning districts we have and what are going to be

25

the -- what's allowed in them.

And so if they're
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1

omitted, they're omitted because they weren't in the

2

Oregon ordinance.

3

address this problem would be to put them in.

4

mean maybe we don't want them in the park districts,

5

I don't know, but maybe we do in apartment, or

6

interim, maybe we do.

7

think that question has to be answered first, and

8

then the other things will fall in line.

9

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

10

CHAIR CARROLL:

11

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

12

CHAIR CARROLL:

14

you, Mr. Goode.

16

CHAIR CARROLL:

17

18
19

Okay.

So that's

I

Thank you.

No.

Members, any further questions for

Mr. Goode?

MR. GOODE:

I don't know.

I

Anything else, Mr. Molina?

13

15

And so perhaps, you know, to

If not, we're going to move on.

Thank

Thank you.
Mr. Amaral, you are in position already.

Would you like to begin?
MR. AMARAL:

I have no comments to add regarding this

portion of it.

20

CHAIR CARROLL:

Any questions for Mr. Amaral at this time?

21

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

I have one question, and since

22

Director Goode is still here and the Captain is

23

here.

24

CHAIR CARROLL:

Proceed.

25

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

For civil defense or emergency
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communication requirements, are there exemptions of

2

any land use category, zoning category that allows,

3

let's say, the County to erect towers for those

4

specific type of purposes?

5

Molokai's east side they've got that deep valley,

6

just to get people aware that maybe a tidal wave's

7

going to whack that section of the island we're

8

allowed to erect certain type of communication

9

facility or -- just to make the public aware that,

10

you know, something's going to come in X amount of

11

hours and that we're exempted from certain

12

provisions or requirements or prohibitions.

13

CHAIR CARROLL:

14

MR. GOODE:

I mean let's say on

Mr. Goode.

11m probably going to have to defer the bulk

15

of the question to the Planning Department, because

16

it talks about use within districts, but I am aware

17

that, one, Hawaiian Homes is pretty much exempted

18

from zoning ordinances and so is the Federal

19

government.

20

like Lanai Post Office, Paia Post Office, they

21

didn't have to follow the zoning requirements.

22

if there's a Federal tie in, it may be exempt, but

23

if it's State and County, I'm just going to have to

24

defer to the Planning Department.

25

CHAIR CARROLL:

Because oftentimes with post offices,

Okay.
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Okay.

Civil defense comes under

2

the County's responsibility, though, isn't that

3

correct, Corporation Counsel?

4

work it through our agencies, Police, Fire, Public

5

Works, and -- well, right now Department of Water to

6

ensure those services are provided and maintained.

7

MR. GARNEAU:

You know, because we

The answer to that part is correct.

With

8

regards to, though, the installation of equipment

9

related to civil defense, I'm trying to think, maybe

10

Director Goode can remember, haven't we had

11

applications recently where they're putting on the

12

warnings for -- on telephone poles, correct?

13

trying to think.

14

off the top of my head it rings a bell that we've

15

had some, but I don't recall exactly what the -- you

16

know, which rules apply for those, you know, where

17

they're putting in any of the warning systems within

18

the right-of-way.

19

In the right-of-way?

No?

I'm
Just

But I think that one of the things that was

20

brought up by Planning in terms of the exemption, I

21

know they looked in their definition under

22

telecommunication facility, their suggestion to

23

perhaps exempt facilities for public purposes, and I

24

read that and I thought that, you know, what might

25

make more sense, then, instead of putting it in the
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1

definitional section is to deal with this issue

2

by -- under the applicability section, making an

3

exemption, if that's what we want to do, and I can

4

look into the rules that apply to civil defense

5

communication devices.

6

could maybe add to the exemptions, if that seems

7

appropriate.

8
9

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

I mean, it's something we

One question, and I don't know if

maybe the Captain would be able to -- you know those

10

monthly tests we do first of the month at 11:00

11

a.m., that is done by the State or is a County

12

jurisdiction or maybe Kyle Watanabe downstairs is

13

the one that is the responsible agency to ensure we

14

have a proper warning system working?

15

MR. AMARAL:

The monthly tests are conducted here locally

16

on a Statewide basis, naturally, it's coordinated,

17

but we physically do the test.

18

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

19

MR. AMARAL:

The Police Department?

Or the activations.

We take turns.

We'll do

20

it one month from police headquarters and then

21

recently the Civil Defense Agency has obtained an

22

ability to do it.

23

it just to make sure all of our equipment is

24

working.

25

So every other month we alternate

As far as the equipment that is out in the
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1

County, it is my understanding that the siren

2

equipment is owned through the State agency and

3

administered, you know, here locally as far as

4

having them put on its own free standing poles and

5

so forth.

6

requirements are as far as that kind of thing, but I

7

am -- even in my comments earlier, I believe of

8

October 8th or so, I've also asked that the public

9

safety communication -

So I don't know what the zoning

what the Civil Defense uses

10

have an exemption in regards to -- we don't know

11

what the future is going to take, if a 2,000 foot

12

separation between towers and so forth.

13

just beginning to look into the possibility of

14

putting mobile data units in vehicles and fire

15

engines and so forth,

16

tied in that respect.

17

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

18

Chairman.

19

CHAIR CARROLL:

And with us

I would hate to see our hands

Thank you, Captain.

Thank you,

Any further questions for Mr. Amaral or

20

Mr. Goode, since we still have him here, or for

21

Daren, if we want to call him back for anything?

22

If not, we have, of course, the draft bill

23

before us over here and we have some time.

Do you

24

want to at this time, I don't know if we really want

25

to do this, get into view planes?

I don't know if
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1

we're prepared really to get into the view planes.

2

Do you want to begin now?

3

VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON:

Ms. Johnson.

You know, in the summary of the

4

Planning Department's comments, when they talk about

5

view planes, I think that their basic philosophy or

6

their basic commentary is very applicable, that even

7

in our valleys there are view planes everywhere you

8

look.

9

theme.

10

We live on an island.

So I like that kind of

I think that what I personally would prefer

11

to have happen is have Staff have Planning

12

Department, Public Works, Mr. Amaral, and anyone

13

else that can kind of integrate some of these

14

comments, do a little bit more research, look at the

15

applicability, and then have that work done

16

internally.

17

the comments, I think they're very important, and

18

perhaps just proceed on that direction, because it

19

seems to be working very well having these comments

20

and have Staff work to integrate them into the

21

existing ordinance, rather than have us, you know,

22

do what they're going to do far better than we're

23

going to do on the floor of this meeting.

24

not that we're not intelligent enough to do it.

25

could do that, but I think it's more expedient if

Because I think that just by looking at
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1

they could really just do that work privately and

2

then come back with something once they've massaged

3

it.

4

CHAIR CARROLL:

I would agree.

We addressed view planes

5

quite a bit in Planning Commission, and it's much

6

more complex and I really -- it's really going to be

7

a challenge to address this to where, you know, we

8

have something effective in the ordinance pertaining

9

to view planes.

And it would be appropriate, I

10

think, to give the different -- especially Planning,

11

some time before we meet next here to go over there

12

and consider this and come up with different

13

recommendations how we might address this.

14

Mr. Hokama.

15

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Chairman, I would ask -- I would

16

let me try and recall, because I think one thing

17

that how we can address view planes and get comments

18

is either within a matrix form with attachment of

19

the proposed ordinance for Title 19 and send it to

20

each island's Planning Commission already and let

21

those Planning Commissioners, made up of those

22

island representatives, to start the discussion

23

within their communities, like Lanai with the Lanai

24

community, Molokai with Molokai, and start getting

25

their comments so that eventually, you know, we're
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1

going to be very interested in what those people

2

have to say and what kind of recommendations.

3

don't think we'll be able to -- I think we could do

4

it better by already including them and asking them

5

how they look at their specific region's philosophy

6

about addressing the view plane issue t Chairman.

7

I think that's something might be worthwhile to

8

maybe transmit to them already for consideration and

9

give feedback to us.

10

CHAIR CARROLL:

I agree.

And I

I think that's a really good

11

ideat that -- having been involved t like I said t

12

with it before t it's going to be really difficult.

13

No objections from the members t we'll take this

14

course.

15

commissions as to the intent t our intent.

We'll have Staff notify the different

All rightt members t since we -

16

Staff t do you

17

have anything you would like to add before I am

18

going to start getting to the end of the meeting

19

over here?

20

MS. KOLLER:

So

Just a question regarding sending the

21

information to the Planning Commission on the

22

different islands for their review of the view

23

planes.

24

that is we send it by resolution.

25

resolution that we send out with the draft bill t and

Would we send -- normally the way we do
We have a
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1

then they have like 120 days I think to have their

2

hearings and to get that back.

3

what the Committee is requesting at this time?

4

CHAIR CARROLL:

I would hope -

Are we -- is that

even though that is

5

correct, that is the normal way it would be

6

transmitted.

7

nothing preventing it, that we can simply draft a

8

letter to the different commissions outlining the

9

intent of this Committee and ask them for -- that

However, I would hope that if there is

10

we, as time permits and as soon as possible, if they

11

could give us comment.

12

be the best way to approach this.

13

they will be responsive, because it's their chance

14

to do it, and I -- I don't believe there'S anything

15

preventing this Committee from doing it that way.

16

Or is there?

17

MS. KOLLER:

I think that would probably
I am sure that

This is a new area for me, so I'm going to

18

ask the -- if we can get some feedback from the

19

Planning Department, if that's okay.

20

CHAIR CARROLL:

21

MR. SUZUKI:

Okay.

Is this on?

Is this on?

Chair, I'm not

22

familiar with procedure.

Whichever way it's done,

23

through resolution or whether it's a letter from the

24

Committee, I guess punt to Corp. Counsel if whatever

25

is legal, we'll do whatever is asked by the

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

HSED 11/14/02

58

1

Committee, and, you know, transmit to the various

2

Planning Commissions.

3
4

5

CHAIR CARROLL:

I cannot imagine a letter being illegal,

but -COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Chairman, if I may, please.

The

6

resolution provides a more formal process to be

7

initiated with a specific time clock ticking away at

8

the commission.

9

say the letter is an informal way of just requesting

10

if you have comments and if you wish to share before

11

Council takes a -- the formal requirements of

12

sending it to the commission.

13
14
15

CHAIR CARROLL:

And that's the formal way.

I would

And that is what the Chair had intended,

an informal way.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Then the letter would be an option,

16

and it doesn't hurt, Chairman.

17

they may say our calendar is too busy, we don't have

18

time, but thank you for the consideration.

19

prefer to wait till a resolution is done.

20

we have that comment back to the Council and the

21

Committee.

22
23

24
25

CHAIR CARROLL:

I think, you know,

We
At least

If there's no objection, then we will

proceed in that manner.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON:

Yes?

What it might help to at least give

them some idea of we're looking at so that it isn't
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1

such a nebulous thing, maybe to include the comments

2

of both, you know, the Department of Planning and

3

Department of Public Works, or anything within that

4

that relates directly to view planes, so that then

5

they at least can frame kind of what you're looking

6

at and do they agree, do they not agree.

7
8

9
10

CHAIR CARROLL:

material to the letter as an attachment.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON:
CHAIR CARROLL:

11

good.

12

proceed.

13

We'll have Staff add all the pertinent

MR. GARNEAU:

Thank you.

Anything further?

I think that's very

I think that will make it -- next year we can
Yes.
I actually would like just as a point of

14

clarification just some direction, because I'm

15

certain that Daren and Tamara and I are going to be

16

working on this.

17

between now and next time, are you anticipating that

18

we corne up with some sort of a matrix, you know,

19

these are the points that are raised and this is the

20

suggested language?

21

Or -- because I know, for example, the issue of

22

getting input from the industry on the spacing of

23

towers, so -- and that would have to be done, and

24

depending on what they say, we may have some

25

proposed language that comes out of it.

In terms of the work that we do

Is that what you'd like to see?
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1

of format would you like us to follow and -- or even

2

issues like the one Councilmember Molina brought up

3

with regards to other districts not being included,

4

do you want that to be addressed?

5

some direction on what amount of detail and what

6

type of -- how would you like the suggestions to

7

CHAIR CARROLL:

8

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

9

I would just like

Mr. Hokama.
Chairman, the matrix for me works

because, again, we're dealing with a new Council.

10

We will have a new member, and I believe that will

11

be helpful for that new member to at least have

12

something before him to see how it's progressed and

13

what was discussed and considered, as well as keep

14

the rest of us updated, because, again, you know,

15

organization is going to determine the

16

responsibilities of each standing Committee and the

17

amount of members that make up that Committee.

18

would say that would help keep us on track faster if

19

can be provided in the that manner, matrix form.

20

MR. GARNEAU:

So I

So you would envision a matrix that would

21

have, for example, a section number, who made the

22

suggestion, and whether it's Planning or industry or

23

Public Works and what the language is or if there's

24

alternate language, would include it, so for

25

everything that we've talked about?

Is that what
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you're looking for?

2

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

3

Chairman.

4

CHAIR CARROLL:

5

VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON:

That would be my preference,

Ms. Johnson.
That I think would be good, but then

6

also, you know, if there were agencies contacted.

7

You know, if somebody said no comment or whatever,

8

you know, just so that there's some way, I guess, to

9

see, well, you know, what are the different

10

alternatives.

This was suggested by Planning

11

Department, this was suggested by Public Works, and

12

this is the recommendation of the Chair, or so

13

many

14

that were made by Planning in certain areas but

15

there were no comments made at all by Public Works.

16

So I think that that's something that you could

17

probably work out in a format that's easy for you,

18

just so it doesn't create huge amounts of additional

19

work, but so that it is easier to follow.

- you know, like I think there were comments

20

CHAIR CARROLL:

Mr. Molina.

21

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Yeah, thank you, Mr. Chair.

Maybe,

22

Mr. Garneau, I guess what I would like to see as

23

part of the matrix, maybe a comparative analysis,

24

like as Councilmember Johnson said, you know, like

25

Public Works didn't have comments on this, whereas
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1

Planning Department had.

2

in that format, if that's

would be

3

things a lot clearer to us.

So more of a

4

comparative analysis matrix as well, in addition to

5

what's been already suggested.

6

CHAIR CARROLL:

7

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

8

CHAIR CARROLL:

9

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

So it could be structured
help make

Anything further?
Mr. Chair.

Member Mateo.
A matrix would be easier for all of

10

us to follow, and I think the matrix makes it -- I

11

mean saves a lot of time for us to just get the

12

bullets, versus all the guts that comes with the

13

process of reporting.

14

make the process a lot easier.

15
16

CHAIR CARROLL:

All right.

So for me the matrix would

Mr. Garneau, do you have a

clear direction?

17

MR. GARNEAU:

I think I do, yes.

18

VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON:

19

CHAIR CARROLL:

20

VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON:

21

CHAIR CARROLL:

Mr. Chair.

Yes, Ms. Johnson.
Simple minds require simple measures.

All right.

Staff, do you have anything

22

else before I conclude?

23

anything else before I conclude this meeting?

24
25

Members, do you have

I think we made a lot of progress today.
would especially like to thank Mr. Hokama, as the

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

I

HSED 11/14/02

63

1

past Chair, and Mr. Molina, who was in this

2

Council's term the Chair.

3

gotten as far without the work that you did, and

4

also all the staff and all the members that have

5

contributed, and especially the members of the

6

committees and the public that have contributed to

7

this so far.

It would never have

We are coming to the end of this Council

8
9

term, and therefore, I would like to entertain a

10

motion that this item be referred to the Council

11

Chair for the term beginning January 2nd, 2003.

12

VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON:

13

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

14

CHAIR CARROLL:

15

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

16

CHAIR CARROLL:

17

VOTE: AYES:

18
19

NOES:
ABSTAIN:
ABSENT:
EXC.:

So moved.
Second.

Discussion?

Hearing none, all in favor?

Opposed?
Councilmembers Hokama, Mateo, Molina,
Vice-Chair Johnson, and Chair Carroll.
None.
None.
None.
None.

20
MOTION CARRIED.

21
ACTION:
22

REFERRAL OF COUNTY COMMUNICATION TO THE
COUNCIL CHAIR FOR THE TERM BEGINNING
JANUARY 2, 2003.

23
24

CHAIR CARROLL:

Motion carried.

25

VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON:

Any comments before we --

It's cold in here.
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CHAIR CARROLL:

Yes, it's really cold in here.

I think

2

the Chair will draft a letter to someone that we

3

control the temperature a little bit better in this

4

room.

5

meeting stands adjourned.

6

ADJOURN:

If not, I would thank you all again, and this
(Gavel) .

10: 45 a.m.
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7
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